
   

 

 

Following approval and release by Smith+Nephew’s Auditors and Board of our 2024 Annual Report and Accounts and our 
Sustainability Report, we were informed by our donation partner, Integrated Health Partners (IHP), of inaccuracies in certain 
2024 data values provided to Smith+Nephew by IHP in connection with product donations received by IHP.  

The below table sets out the revisions to the relevant data values by way of update to our published Annual Report and 
Sustainability Report: 

 

Revised 2024 data  Originally reported 2024 data Report pages affected  
Total patients treated with donated 
products is approximately 195,000+  

Total patients treated with donated 
products is approximately 380,000+ 

Annual Report: pages. 16, 19, 66, 99 
Sustainability Report: pages. 4, 11, 
14, 20 

More than 325,000 patients helped 
over course of Smith+Nephew’s 
longstanding relationship with IHP  

More than 500,000 patients helped over 
course of Smith+Nephew’s longstanding 
relationship with IHP 

Annual Report: page. 66 
Sustainability Report: page. 14 

Approximately $5.5 million in product 
donations in 2024 

Approximately $6.9 million in product 
donations in 2024 

Annual Report: 
Sustainability Report: page 20 

Giving activities totalled approximately 
$5.6 million, comprised of $5.5 million 
in product donations and matched 
giving at $105,000  

Giving activities totalled approximately $7 
million, comprised of $6.9 million in 
product donations and matched giving at 
$105,000  

Annual Report: page. 99 
Sustainability Report: page. 20 


